
Skagit County Fire District 9

16818 W. Big Lake Blvd

Mount Vernon, WA 98274

Meeting Minutes

July 10, 2023
The meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners of Skagit County Fire District #9 was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by Commissioner Thomson.  The next business meeting is scheduled for Monday, August 14th, 2023 at 6:00 p.m.  Present were Commissioner McMahan (Zoom), Commissioner Gubrud, Commissioner Thomson, Chief Berg, Battalion Chief Klinefelter and Secretary Berg. Firefighter Mark Redis (Zoom) and community members Phill Zimmerman, Andrea Xaver and Herold Hudson were also present.    
Commissioner Gubrud made a motion to approve the consent agenda.   Commissioner McMahan seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.

* June 12th Minutes

* Accounts Payable Check #’s 4218-4242 in the amount of $12,960.65
* Payroll Check #’s 4214-4217 and EFTPS in the amount of $3,137.23
Correspondence:  N/A
Public Comment:  N/A
Old Business:  

Advisory Committee – Commissioner Thomson is going wait until the fall to schedule the next meeting.  His plan is to discuss the direction they’d like to go along with a strategy.
Training Requirement – There was a brief discussion on training requirements.  The commissioners would like for Chief Berg and BC Klinefelter to come up with a solution.
Mobilization Policy – Commissioner McMahan made an additional request to amend the policy to include the minimum staffing of two for the ambulance.
Facilities Request – Commissioner McMahan made a motion to approve the facilities request with two changes:  Add firefighter rental with alcohol and add that the retired firefighter must be collecting a pension.  Commissioner Gubrud seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.
EMS Levy Survey – Commissioner McMahan would like to meet with Chief Berg to discuss the EMS levy survey and also draft a letter to send to Josh Pelonio at the EMS office about service on the 3rd of July.

Call Report – Secretary Berg gave an update on the call volume.  We have responded to 177 calls so far this year.
New Business:  
Special Meeting – The commissioners agreed to have a special meeting on July 30th to do a budget review as well as discuss a new fire engine, a future vote, commissioner replacement, station residents, training requirements and Chief Berg’s report for July.
Chief’s Report:   Chief Berg was responding to an incident.
Assistant Chief/Battalion Chief Report: 
· The Department has been really busy.
· There were 3 calls on the 3rd of July and the event went really well.
· The EMT’s have 3rd quarter OTEP coming up.
Executive Session:  N/A
Good of the Order: N/A
Meeting adjourned at 6:50 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

____________________




___________________________

Tracy Berg, Secretary




Bruce Thomson, Commissioner Chair


